
PRE-MEETING CONFERENCE 

TUESDAY, JULY 31, 2018 

6:00 P.M. 

 

 The Pre-Meeting Conference of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the 

President, Paul F. Spinelli. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

Councilman David Acosta 

  Councilwoman Angela Calakos 

   Councilman Ronald J. Franceschini, Jr. 

   Councilman Albert Vargas 

   President Paul F. Spinelli 

 

 Also present were: Richard Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

    Robert E. Dickenson, Jr., Business Administrator  

     

 President Spinelli led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, 

has been given on December 13, 2017 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall on; 

 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

 

 President Spinelli asked if anyone from the public would like to comment.   

 

 Neil Lewis thanked Business Administrator Dickenson for his assistance with an issue. 

 

 Tony Centeno thanked City Council members for participating in the Puerto Rican Festival. 

 

 Steve Lewis was provided information by Business Administrator Dickenson concerning utility bill late 

fees.  In the year 2017 over $800,000 was collected through utility late fees, which is less than 1% of the utility 

budget.  The fees collected go toward operating expenses. 

 

The Clerk reviewed changes to the agenda since the July 24 work session.  Resolution No. 2018-308, 

granting the renewal of alcoholic beverage licenses for the licensing period July 1, 2018, to June 30, 2019, was 

added.  Resolution No. 2018-309, authorizing the person-to-person and place-to-place transfer of alcoholic 

beverage plenary retail consumption license No. 0614-33-017-011 from RGR Spirits LLC to Olive Garden 

Holdings LLC, d/b/a The Olive Garden Italian Restaurant #6419, for premises located at 3880 South Delsea 

Drive, effective August 3, 2018. 

 

Councilwoman Calakos announced that the show “Legally Blond” will be performed at the Landis 

Theater next weekend. 

 

President Spinelli reviewed the Puerto Rican Festival parade.  He also reminded others about the food 

truck festival in August and National Night Out celebration at the VHS complex on August 7. 

 

 President Spinelli entertained a motion by Councilwoman Calakos, and seconded by Councilman 

Vargas, to adjourn the meeting.   

 

The Clerk called the roll:  YEAS:  Councilman Acosta 

Councilwoman Calakos 

   Councilman Franceschini 

   Councilman Vargas 

   President Spinelli 

      

 

 

             

                   Paul F. Spinelli 

              President of Council  

ATTEST:        

   

 

 

       

  Keith Petrosky, RMC 

   Municipal Clerk 


